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24th October 2023
Dear Parents/Carers

Headteacher Newsletter - Welcome back to Term 2! 
I hope that you all had a great holiday and weren’t too affected by the scary weather towards the end of the break!  A huge thanks to all the parents and carers who came along to the parent contact evenings in our final week of term 1.  The feedback from parents was really positive and staff appreciated the positive comments and well attended appointments over the two days.  

I thought that you would appreciate a wee update on things happening this term….
Staffing update:

We said goodbye to Vicky Smith, our Admin Officer, at the end of term 1.  Mrs Smith took up a new post with NHS and we wish her luck with her new job.  Ms Shan Marshall starts as our new Admin Officer next Monday.  Please bear with us while Shan settles into her post and gets to know the school, children and families!  Shan brings with her a wealth of admin experience and has worked at Dundee University for many years.  I know you will welcome Ms Marshall when she arrives!  

Huge congratulations to our very own Miss Ballie who tied the knot during the holidays!  We will need to get used to her new name now, which isn’t too different.  I am sure you will join me in wishing her much happiness as Mrs Ballie-Ferris.

Delighted to welcome back Miss Da Silva after an extended absence.  P7 parent contact appointments are being rescheduled for 6th and 8th of November.  Please check school bags for appointment request slips!

Parent Partnership/School Halloween Disco:

We held helpful meetings last term with a group of parents interested in supporting the work of the school.  The parents who met with me shared an interest in organising some events for the pupils, starting off with a Halloween disco this Thursday.  Many thanks to the parents who responded to the request for helpers as the disco would not be going ahead without parental support! The plan is for the group of interested parents to meet and organise a couple of 
events for the children this year, with a view to re-establishing the parent council in due course.  If you are interested in helping at the events or interested in being part of the new pupil council, please call the school on the numbers above (or email) and I will pass your details on to the parent group.  They have set up a WhatsApp group and will keep you in the loop regarding meetings and events and you can give as little or as much time as you like.  Ideally the group would like parental reps for each class/year group with multiple reps being considered as a good option to share workload and meetings.
Some helpful info for parents for the discos this Thursday….

· Disco times are P1-3 5.30-6.30, P4-7 6.45-7.45.  Entry via playground doors to lunch hall

· Children may wear their Halloween costumes to school that day!  Dress down/up! No masks or weapons please during the school day.
· Donations taken as entry – no tickets purchased prior to the event.  Donate what you can £!

· Children will be given snacks and juice at the event, donations will cover the cost of this.

· There will be a photo booth – upper school children may bring phones for this.  We will provide a school iPad to take pictures of the children who do not have a phone and for all the P1-3 children.  If you do not wish you child to take part in the photobooth please let one of the parents at the door know when you drop off your child. 

· It is helpful if you take your child’s jacket/coat away with you and bring it back at pick up time.

· Please ensure your child knows who they are being picked up by or for P4-7 if they are walking home themselves.  We will expect an adult to collect all children from P1-3 at the end of the disco. 

Christmas Fair:
The children and staff are keen to organise a school fair directly after school on 8th December 2023, from 3.30 – 4.30pm in our school hall. The children are making craft items that would make super gifts for family members and these will be sold at the fair. Please put this date in the diary.  Items for sale will be sold on a first come first served basis!  A great way to start your Christmas shopping!
Safer Streets:

The children heard Russell Pepper from Dundee City Council talk about the Safer Streets initiative at our whole school assembly at the start of the week.  The children are going to design banners for the school’s perimeter fence and have been tasked with encouraging their parents and carers to follow the rules around keeping our pupils safe around the busy pick up and drop off times by parking further away from the school and enjoying a short walk to school. They plan to design tickets to put on cars who are not parking considerately or safely and are keen to be proactive in encouraging adults to follow the safety rules.  The children know all about it and will probably mention some of these things to you at home!  
Key Dates this term:

OCTOBER 
26th  – Halloween discos after school 

27th  – Fit Friday

NOVEMBER 

1st– class photos 

3rd – house activity afternoon 

6th/7th/ 8th - Pre School parent Meetings
9/10th – Inservice days schools closed to pupils 

14th - P5 Class Assembly
20th – Baldragon Guidance meeting with staff and P7 pupils 

21st - Flu Vaccination
24th – Fit Friday

29th Nursery – P4 Fluoride Varnish

29th P3 Class Assembly 30th Nursery – P4 Fluoride Varnish

DECEMBER 
1st– House activities afternoon 

7th -Christmas Dress Down Day
14th – Christmas lunch
18th -Christmas Disco Day19th Christmas Church Visit

19th -Nursery Christmas Party
22nd – Fit Friday & end of term 12pm finish 
Kind regards,
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Mrs Karen Emmett 

Head Teacher
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Dundee Translation & Interpretation Service, Mitchell Street Centre, Mitchell Street, Dundee DD2 2L.J.
Tel: 01382 435825 Fax: 01382 435805

For information about Dundee City Council visit our website - www.dundeecity.gov.uk
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